
 
Arena Theater Association 

Annual Membership Meeting and Election  
Monday, April 25, 2022 via Zoom 

 
There are 3 Director Seats up for election.  
Please vote for no more than 3 candidates. 

 
The 3 candidates who receive the most votes will become Directors. 

 
The 2022 annual meeting will be conducted via Zoom on April 25, 2022. All participating 
members appearing remotely are considered to be present, in person, at this remotely-held 
meeting and shall count toward a quorum of 30 members. The Zoom meeting will begin at 6 
p.m., and votes will be accepted, via the online form on the theater website, until 7:30 p.m.   
 
In the event a member is unable to attend the annual meeting via Zoom, he or she may vote 
absentee, either by voting via the online ballot form or by mailing in their ballot. Each member 
submitting an absentee ballot shall also be deemed to be present, in person, at this remotely-
held meeting and shall count toward a quorum.   
 
INSTRUCTIONS FOR ABSENTEE VOTING BY MAIL: 
 

 Mark your choices on the ballot. 
 Fold the ballot and place in an envelope. 
 Put your name on the outside of the envelope so we can verify your current 

membership. 
 Mail the envelope to the address below 
 Absentee ballots must be received no later than April 25, 2022 to be counted. 

 
 
Arena Theater Association 
PO Box 611 
Point Arena, CA 95468 
Office telephone: 882-3272 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Arena Theater Board of Directors 

Candidate Statements 
 

Paul Andersen 
 
It has been an honor to serve on the Arena Theater Board during these challenging times. 
As a Board, in addition to securing the safety of our patrons, we faced severe financial 
challenges but were kept afloat by increased donations from members and significant 
federal investment through the Shuttered Venue Operators grant. The Finance Committee 
has begun meeting regularly as we chart a course out of the pandemic. As Treasurer, I feel 
confident for the future of the Theater, which is such a vital part of the community. I’m 
proud of the way the community has continued to support the Theater even while closed. I 
look forward to continuing my service on the Theater Board if selected to do so. 
 
 
 
Michael Beattie 
 
It has been an honor to have served as an Arena Theater board member for the last nine 
years. I would like nothing more than to be able to continue to serve our theater and our 
community for another term. During this time I have served as facilities director and over 
the last two years as president, two years prior as vice president and member of the 
facilities committee. I also am active with the theater serving as the bartender during live 
events. It would be a pleasure to continue to serve as a board member of the Arena 
Theater.   
 
 
 
Rodrigo Curbelo 

 
I am interested in becoming a member of the board. I have lived in this community since 
2018 and have enjoyed the theater as a patron and as an occasional performer.   Prior to 
moving here I was a Public Defender in San Bernardino for 20 years. 
I love music and what the theater brings to the community. I am most interested in the 
live music committee but willing to work on any committee where my services are 
needed. 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

April 25, 2022 

BALLOT 
 

 
Please vote for no more than 3 
 
 
 

 Paul Andersen 

 Michael Beattie 

 Rodrigo Curbelo 

 


